

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

October 31, 2017

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY18 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive

Grant for The Episcopal Church in the Diocese of Lexington d.b.a. St. Raphael the

Archangel Church.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY18 (Class B Education) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The Episcopal Church in the Diocese of Lexington d.b.a. St. Raphael the Archangel Church, in the amount of \$12,000.00.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of the project is to educate the community by developing "Torbit Trace", a nature trail at the rear of St. Raphael the Archangel Church. Stormwater education will combine signage, in the form of way-finder markers along the trail, and a website that will be developed to incorporate educational videos on stormwater management, improving stream quality, best management practices, natural filter techniques, and invasive plant management.

Project Cost in FY18 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$12,000.00 and will be fully spent by FY19.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_18 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Hoskins-Squier

